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Calendar – Term 4 2015 

Saturday 14 Nov WJ Menorial Hall 50
th

 
Birthday 

Monday 23 Nov                         School Closed  
                                                  (Enterprise agreement) 
Monday 30 Nov Photo Day 
Wednesday 9 Dec Presentation Night 
Mon-Wed  14-16 Dec Gundagai Swim Camp 

 

 
Kindy Orientation Dates 
Tues 9-11am Nov 24; Dec 1, 8 
Thurs 9-11am Nov 5, 12, 19, 26; Dec 3 
 
 

 
 

 

 

 
I am extremely excited to be joining you for the next four 
weeks as relieving Principal while Mrs Grinham is 
enjoying her overseas trip. I would like to say thank you 
to everyone who has made me feel so extremely 
welcome and a part of the community. As I am new in 
this role I appreciate the advice and directions you have 
given me ensuring a smooth transition both for myself 
and the children. A big thank you to Suzanne Newnham 
for her guidance as I develop the skills needed to be an 
effective caretaker of your school. 
I am in the process of introducing a new and interesting 
way of learning through Self Organised Learning 
Environments (SOLE). I have been very impressed with 
the student’s initial efforts as they researched, 
discussed, collaborated, questioned and shared 
information on ‘Why does our birthday fall on a different 
day each year?’ I am looking forward to continuing this 
programming and celebrating their efforts as we grow 
and develop together. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Yesterday we participated in a very enjoyable cricket 
clinic and next week we have been invited to go to 
Cooradigbee for some fun activities prior to Melbourne 
Cup. On Thursday of next week I will be in Goulburn 
attending a network meeting.  
I am looking forward to my short stay here in Wee 
Jasper. 
 
Regards 
Karen Williams 
Relieving Principal 
 

 
 

 
Late arrivals and early leavers 

It is a departmental requirement that all students arriving 
late or leaving early from school are signed in and out at 
the office. There is now a sheet in the office/ library so 
please complete these when required. Absences also 
need to be reported as soon as possible and a medical 
certificate provided for absences of two days and over. 
We thank you for your cooperation. 
 

 
 

MS Office 2016 for home use  
As part of the department’s Enterprise Agreement with 
Microsoft, MS Office 2016 is now available under 
work-at-home rights for DoE staff and students. Under 
this agreement, a single copy for use on a single 
computer is provided to NSW public school students for 
free and to staff for under $25. More licences of Office 
2016 will be made available for free to all students and 
staff during Term 1 next year under our MS Office 365 
agreement. 
Please follow this link. 
https://nsw-students.onthehub.com/WebStore/ProductsByMajorVersionList. 



 

 

                                                                                                                                       Page 2 

Thursday, 29 October 2015 Term 4 - Week 4  

Touch Footy/Netball Carnival Boorowa 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


